
MEASURE G 
CITIZENS’ BOND OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
May 3, 2023, 5:00 p.m. 

Call to Order – Kevin Cisneroz called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance – May Evangelista

Roll Call

CVUSD STAFF POSITION 
X Gregory Stachura Assistant Superintendent, Facilities, Planning & Operations 

Beverly Beemer Director, Planning 
X Kathy Casino Director, Purchasing
X Martin Silveira Director, Maintenance & Operations 
X Cesar Portugal Construction Coordinator 
X Sam Sousa Construction Coordinator 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS REPRESENTING 
X Lou Alfonso Senior Citizen Organization 
X Kevin Cisneroz Parent/Guardian of a CVUSD Student 
X Carol Cole At-Large Member 
X May Evangelista Business Organization 
X Michael Leeming Parent/Guardian of a CVUSD Student 

Adrienne Price At-Large Member 
Bonnie Tran Active PTA Parent of a CVUSD Student 

X Art Bennett Taxpayers’ Organization / City of Chino Hills  
Karen Comstock City of Chino 

X Debra Dorst-Porada City of Ontario (5:17) 

Public Comment – None.

Approval of February 1, 2023, Meeting Minutes
o Motion by Art Bennett, 2nd by Debra Dorst-Porada
o Approved 7-0

Measure G Construction Update – Provided under separate cover, reported by Cesar Portugal and
Sam Sousa

Measure G Summary of Revenues and Expenditures – Provided under separate cover, reported
by Greg Stachura

Member Terms Expiring June 30, 2023
o Lou Alfonso: Senior Citizen Organization
o Kevin Cisneroz: Parent/Guardian of a CVUSD Student
o Carol Cole: At-Large Member
o May Evangelista: Business Representative
o Bonnie Tran: Active PTA Parent/Guardian of a CVUSD Student



Member Communications

o Lou Alfonso commented on his focus on CCTV, security, and surveillance and that these
systems are only as good as the hardware and software, and that the software needs updates
and hopes the District will ensure the updates are implemented regularly. He also mentioned
test scores need to be improved and that there must be parental involvement to help the
schools improve student test scores.

o May Evangelista was thankful to serve on the COC and said she attended an event in the new
gymnasium at Chino HS and that it was a beautiful facility.

o Carol Cole thanked everyone for the opportunity to serve on the COC and would be watching
from afar.

o Debra Dorst-Porada said that the city of Ontario recently passed their Measure Q bond which
will help them fund storm drains and street improvements among other things throughout the
city.

o Michael Leeming said he thinks the new Chino HS campus is very well done and that it looks
more like a university than a high school campus.

o Art Bennet thanked staff for quick answers to his questions and wants to reassure the public
that proper oversight of bond funds is happening by both the committee and District staff. He
believes every student in the district should have nice school facilities and that CVUSD is doing
things right. He agreed that test scores are very important to monitor and that he has
confidence that the District will continue to ensure all the right things are in place with the
curriculum to continue to raise test scores every year.

o Kevin thanked everyone for the opportunity to serve on the committee and that he 
enjoyed seeing things come to fruition from the early bond planning stages to the completion 
of Chino HS, all of the other projects and modernized schools as well as the construction of 
the new school in the Preserve.

Next Meeting – Wednesday, September 6, 2023, 5:00 p.m.

Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 5:59 p.m.


